
 

January 30, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Dwayne Umbarger, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Umbarger: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 343 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 343 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 343 would allow private detectives to equip a motor vehicle with one-way glass or 

any sun screening device used in conjunction with windshields, side wings, side windows, or 

rear windows.  The private detective would be required to have a current Kansas private 

detective’s license and would be required to be in the course of doing private detective business 

to use this equipment.  

 

 The Kansas Bureau of Investigation, which licenses private detectives in Kansas, states 

passage of SB 343 would have no fiscal effect on agency operations.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Linda Durand, KBI 

 Kim Torrey, Highway Patrol  


